                                               Chiltern District Welsh Society

Minutes of the 11th.Annual General Meeting held on Friday 7th.May 2011 at 7.30pm in Coleshill Village Hall.
Present: 45 Members attended. 

1. 12 Apologies for absence were received from other members.
2. Minutes of the 2010 AGM had been circulated to all members. There being no points arising from these minutes, they were signed by Chairman Gwyndaf John. 

3. Chairman’s Report. Gwyndaf John having welcomed everyone to the meeting then reviewed the events that had taken place since the 2010 AGM. The Summer Lunch hosted by Beth & Peter Sykes Johnson at their home in Gerrards Cross, with the catering by  Ann Tennant..The Golf Day in September at a Oaklands Park Golf Club in Chalfont St. Giles proved another event well organised by Pam & Rob Britton and Chris Thomas. There were 22 golfers, those that came along just for the lunch also enjoyed the facilities.  A group of members and friends attended the London Welsh Festival of Male Voice Choirs at the Royal Albert Hall in late October for which a coach had been laid on. The final event of 2010 was the  Xmas drinks party hosted by  Sue & Bill Jones in Gerrards Cross was well attended, Ann Tennant did the catering. The highlight of the event was the typical Welsh sing song accompanied by various members playing the organ. were well received. In January the customary quiz night, with a Welsh theme with question master Graham Pell from Cardiff. His presentation was appreciated by all present, as was the fish and chip supper. 

Members were advised of the programme for the remainder of 2011, which will include an 
afternoon tour of the Houses of Parliament followed by a dinner in one of the function rooms in t
he evening, a morning walk at the Warburg Reserve of the BBOWT in mid June followed by a 
lunch at a local pub, the Summer Lunch in early July at Margaret & Ralph Broomby’s home in 
Chesham Bois, the Annual Golf Day at Oaklands Park in early September and the Christmas 
Drinks to be held at the home of Jayne  & Jonathon Pegler in Chalfont St. Peter in December.   


Members were advised that the membership fee was being maintained at £10.  


Eileen Mitchell had stood down as Treasurer, was also thanked and given a small gift. He also 
thanked all the committee for their help over the year.   
 
He thanked the ladies for arranging the buffet supper.
4. Membership Secretary’s Report. Ann Browne advised the meeting that the membership stood at 109,. A number of annual subscriptions were paid during the evening. Anne advised she be updating the membership list.
Ann having been promoted at work was unable to attend Committee meetings so had decided to stand down from the committee and as Membership Secretary. Gwyndaf thanked her for her efforts and her last membship report and presented her with a small gift.
5.Treasurer’s Report. Eileen Mitchell presented her report, copies of which report were distributed on the tables, this showed that the Society had a book balance of £3,283.78 on the 31st.March 2011. A healthy financial state to be in.       
Eileen having decided to step down as Treasurer was thanked by Gwyndaf for her efforts on behalf of the Society and presented her with a small gift.

6. Election of Officers. With the announcements of the resignation of both the Treasurer and Membership Secretary Graham Beavan was proposed to take over both these functions in his absence. Kay Day was proposed as Minute Secretary. 

David Powell was proposed to look after the Society’s website.

All these appointments were accepted by the meeting. There were no further nominations for the 
committee. 
7. Any other business.

Mike Stythe put forward a suggestion that he might lead another series of walks in 
Snowdonia, in view of his physical condition, he was proposing to use the available train 
services 
to get up to height and walk down. He wanted anyone interested in doing this to let him know. 

. 

The formal business of the meeting ended around 8.15pm. Those present then indulged in a buffet supper prepared by a number of the lady members, followed by a talk by the Rev.Richard Brunt on how an English farmer’s son, came to study in Aberystwyth, learn Welsh, work in China for 6 years then became responsible for the Presbyterian Welsh Chapels in London, based at Jewin, in the City of London. A talk which fascinated all those present. 
Maldwyn Pugh.

30th.May 2011.
